MASSACHUSETTS FIRE DISTRICT FOURTEEN

MEETING MINUTES

Meeting held August 20, 2020 via Zoom
Registered:

Chief Vuona


Chief Landry

Chief Judge

Deputy Latta
Chief Hart


Chief Choate

Chief Breen

Chief Slaman
Chief Ripley


Chief Stowers
Chief Nelson

Chief McPherson
Chief Whalen

Chief Parenti

Chief Achilles
Chief Ward


Deputy Gogan

Deputy Colby
Chief Robie

Chief Purcell
Chief Sorrows

Deputy Miller

Chief Dutcher
Chief Johannes
Chief Young


Absent:

Chief Cassidy

Chief Daige

Chief Lentini

Chief Fillebrown
Meeting called to order.
Reports 
Treasurer -   Chief McPherson presented the June Treasurer’s Report.

· Motions were made, seconded, and voted unanimously to accept the June Treasurer’s report as read.

Chief McPherson presented the July Treasurer’s Report.

· Motions were made, seconded, and voted unanimously to accept the July

Treasurer’s report as read.

Report Discussions

Chief Parenti has added 2 new pages to the district website.  One for job postings and one for training.  Please forward him either pdfs or links to any information you would like added to these pages.

Chief Slaman advised the membership that there is a dive coming up on Wednesday at the quarry, and that there is still an open posting for positions on the dive team.

Chief Landry reported the following from the August 19th FCAM meeting: 

· Communication was sent from DFS regarding school opening.
· A 2nd PAT site will be opening, although the location was not announced.
· If you have not already, please pay your dues.
· Position on the Thin Blue Line Flag was discussed.  Consensus is that the fire service should not take the lead on this issue, especially if the Police Chiefs 
· Professional Development Conference has been cancelled this fiscal year, but will be returning in FY22.  Some possible online professional development and virtual speakers is being discussed.

· Onsite may be doing some online training.

· Chief Vuona will forward the legislative agenda.

FY21 Annual Report has been sent and summary was reviewed.

Old Business
CISM was discussed.  Those that expressed interest were Chiefs Breen, Young, Sorrows, and Judge.  Chief Breen will chair, and reach out to Dave Flannery.  Chief Vuona will also assist in any way on the FCAM level.
Chief Landry reminded the membership that several positions would be opening on the E Board in FY22.
New Business

Lengthy discussion regarding the Thin Blue Line flag took place.  Although a community’s experience may differ slightly, most communities are following the US Flag Code, with the compromise being allowing members to hold the flag next to a piece of their fire apparatus.

Chief Landry asked for any feedback on grants.  Chief Purcell encouraged the members that had not sat in on a FEMA grant webinar, to do so.  Some of the information he shared:

· If you apply for a SAFER grant this year, they will pick up 100% for 3 years.

· AFG grants for FY20 will be coming out in the fall.

· AFG grants for FY19 will be concluded by the end of September.

· Westboro applied for 340,000 SCBA grant and due to their preexisting cost index, received 273,000 – they are not funding any extras.
· Both Homeland Security Councils we deal with have opportunities coming up the next few months, especially for tech rescue, dive and communications.

· 2nd round of AFG for PPE is out.

· EOPS grant for Police and/or Fire (for up to 50,000) to assist with Covid should be received by September 1st.

Chief Vuona added that Northborough, Shrewsbury and Westborough had had success with regional grants and suggested that communities may have better luck if they grouped together.

Chief Purcell asked the membership if the district would be interested in applying for a regional grant.  He said he would lead it, write it and do all the work, if he had the chief’s backing when it came to letters of support.

Deputy Miller advised the membership that Hopkinton had received their grant for radios.

Short discussion took place regarding the Earmark Grant.  Although we would not be receiving it this year, and probably not next year, it was decided to keep the lines of communication open with our representative. The membership had previously to purchase a new communications trailer with this grant, but after a quick discussion, they decided that Chiefs Parenti and Stowers would work with Chief Purcell on applying for a regional grant for the communications trailer.
Chief Purcell asked if the district had any standardized graphics, as the boat that was granted is on its way.  Chief Landry will reach out to Mike Torosian who had created the tech rescue team logo.

Chief Johannes thanked all the mutual aid communities that assisted Hudson at the recent mobile home park fire.
Meeting adjourned.
Respectfully submitted,
Tina Marie D’Asti
Coordinator
